Parklands Patient Group : Buttershaw Lane
Minutes of meeting held 15/12/09 
6pm – 7.15 pm

Attendees :

Dr Anne Moncrieff (GP Partner)




Fiona Purdie (Business Manager)





Janet Haveron (Reception Supervisor : Buttershaw Lane)




Mr W




Miss B




Mrs E




Mrs E-S



Mrs T



Mrs G
Apologies :

Mr H
Introductions around the group were made.

Discussion was had regarding the proposed structure and frequency of meetings. It was agreed that quarterly meetings were appropriate, certainly to start, and we would try for one meeting per year to be with both Buttershaw Lane and Park Road groups together.
It was agreed that minutes and agendas could be emailed as the group indicated this was more convenient.

The draft constitution (attached) was circulated and agreed. However, it was also agreed that only titles and surnames of patients involved would be used.

The scope of the group was discussed at length. Practice representatives are particularly interested in a mechanism for feedback with regard to the new premises. This was agreed as an appropriate use of the group. Patient representatives were interested in developing their understanding of the current services offered and influencing potential new services, particularly in the area of preventative, health related work.

Of the six areas listed in the draft constitution, the area the group felt would be most challenging and yet most important was improving communication between Practice and patients.

It was agreed that a notice board in the waiting room would be provided to focus on the PPG and would have copy minutes and other relevant information displayed.

It was also suggested that the Practice optimise the use of the website, ensuring it is up to date, relevant and regularly maintained to promote its use by as many patients as possible. 
It was agreed to keep the PPG meetings as informal as was workable. Discussions were had around quorum and it was agreed that given the Practice would be likely to have three representatives we would need four patient representatives to be also present for any discussion or decisions made to be relevant. It was also agreed that if the group became too big it may lose some value and an ideal working number would be around 8 members.

It was suggested that we might arrange some speakers for the group. 
The difficulties experienced last winter with regard to safe use of the car park was discussed. The alternative arrangements for the winter were advised.

The group were interested in understanding what related services were currently being offered at the Practice. It was agreed that the Practice would bring a list of all current services provided along with details of that service and who would benefit. (Action : FP compile list for next meeting)
The group thought there was value in trying to publicise such services appropriately and suggested community based groups such as Children’s Centres might be a useful place to start.  There were concerns that too much or inappropriate publicity may lead to a particular service becoming overwhelmed which was understood and accepted by the group.
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held in early March.

Practice Meeting 18/12/09 : 

Next PPG date 






GP in attendance 

